
                             CHAPTER III

               ACQUISITION OF LEGISLATIVE JURISDICTION

     THREE METHODS FOR FEDERAL ACQUISITION OF JURISDICTION:
Constitutional consent.--The Constitution gives express recognition
to but one means of Federal acquisition of legislative jurisdiction--
by State consent under article I, section 8, clause 17.  The debates
in the Constitutional Convention and State ratifying conventions
leave little doubt that both the opponents and proponents of Federal
exercise of exclusive legislature jurisdiction over the seat of
government were of the view that a constitutional provision such as
clause 17 was essential if the Federal government was to have such
jurisdiction.  At no time was it suggested that such a provision was
unessential to secure exclusive legislative jurisdiction to the
Federal Government over the seat of government.  While, as has been
indicated in the preceding chapter, little attention was given in the
course of the debates to Federal exercise of exclusive legislative
jurisdiction over areas other than the seat of government, it is
reasonable to assume that it was the general view that a special
constitution provision was essential to enable the United States to
acquire exclusive legislative jurisdiction over any area.  Hence,the
proponents of exclusive legislative jurisdiction over the seat of
government and over federally owned areas within the States defended
the inclusion in the Constitution of a provision such as article I,
section 8, clause 17.  And in United States v. Railroad Bridge Co.,
27 Fed. Cas. 686, 693, No. 16,114 (C.C.N.D. Ill., 1855), Justice
McLean suggested that the Constitution provided the sole mode for
transfer of jurisdiction, and that if this mode is not pursued no
transfer of jurisdiction can take place.
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     State cession.--However, in Fort Leavenworth R.R. v. Lowe, 114
U.S. 525 (1885), the United States Supreme Court sustained the
validity of an act of Kansas ceding to the United States legislative
jurisdiction over the Fort Leavenworth military reservation, but
reserving to itself the right to serve criminal and civil process in
the reservation and the right to tax railroad, bridge, and other
corporations, and their franchises and property on the reservation.
In the course of its opinion sustaining the cession of legislative
jurisdiction , the Supreme Court said (p. 540):

     We are here net with the objection that the Legislature of a
     State has no power to cede away her jurisdiction and legislative
     power over any portion of her territory, except as such cession
     follows under the Constitution from her consent to a purchase by
     the United States for some one of the purposes mentioned.  If
     this were so, it would not aid the railroad company; the
     jurisdiction of the State would then remain as it previously
     existed.  But aside from this consideration, it is undoubtedly
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     true that the State, whether represented by her Legislature, or
     through a convention specially called for that purpose, is
     incompetent to cede her political jurisdiction and legislative
     authority over any part of her territory to a foreign country,
     without the concurrence of the general government.  The
     jurisdiction of the United States extends over all the territory
     within the States, and therefore, their authority must be
     obtained, as well as that of the State within which the
     territory is situated, before any cession of sovereignty or
     political jurisdiction can be made to a foreign country. * * *
     In their relation to the general government, the States of the
     Union stand in a very different position from that which they
     hold to foreign governments.  Though the jurisdiction and
     authority of the general government are essentially different
     form those of the State, they are not those of a different
     country; and the two, the State
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     and general government, may deal with each other in any way they
     may deem best to carry out the purposes of the Constitution.  It
     is for the protection and interests of the States, their people
     and property, as well as for the protection and interests of the
     people generally of the United States, that forts, arsenals, and
     other buildings for public uses are constructed within the
     States.  As instrumentalities for the execution of the powers of
     the general government, they are, as already said, exempt from
     such control of the States as would defeat or impair their use
     for those purposes; and if, to their more effective use, a
     cession of legislative authority and political jurisdiction by
     the State would be desirable, we do not perceive any objection
     to its grant by the Legislature of the State.  Such cession is
     really as much for the benefit of the State as it is for the
     benefit of the United States.

Had the doctrine thus announced in Fort Leavenworth R.R. v. Lowe,
supra, been known at the time of the Constitutional Convention, it is
not improbable that article I, section 8, clause 17, at least insofar
as it applies to areas other than the seat of government, would not
have been adopted.  Cession as a method for transfer of jurisdiction
by a State to the United States is now well established, and quite
possibly has been the method of transfer in the majority of instances
in which the Federal

     Federal reservation.--In Fort Leavenworth R.R. v. Lowe, supra,
the Supreme Court approved second method not specified in the
Constitution of securing legislative jurisdiction in
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the United States.  Although the matter was not in issue in the case,
the Supreme Court said (p. 526):

     The land constituting the Reservation was part of the territory
     acquired in 1803 by cession from France, and until the formation
     of the State of Kansas, and her admission into the Union, the
     United States possessed the rights of a proprietor, and had
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